
 
Special Education Advisory Committee Meeting 

 
Wednesday, May 29, 2019 

11:45 a.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 

PRESENT:  Joel McCartney, Cochrane Temiskaming Resource Centre / Chair 
 Kim Bordignon, Cochrane Temiskaming Children’s Treatment Centre / Vice-Chair 
 Mackenzie Carrier, Community Living Timmins  
 Colleen Landers, NCDSB Vice-Chair 
 Billie Richer, VOICE for Hearing Impaired 
                      Elizabeth King, NCDSB Trustee 
 Catherine Hoven, SAT 
 Daphne Brumwell, Superintendent of Education 
 Jean Ethier, Education Services Officer / Recorder 
 
EXCUSED:  Mark Lionello, Canadian Mental Health Association 
 William (Bill) Russell, The Lord’s Kitchen 
 Ellen Renaud, North Eastern Ontario Family and Children’s Services 
 
 
1. Welcome and Prayer 

Joel McCartney welcomed everyone and led the group in prayer.  
 Joel McCartney chaired the meeting. 

 

2. Approval of Agenda 

 MOVED BY: E. King 

               SECONDED BY: C. Landers 

 THAT the agenda be approved as presented. 

 CARRIED. 

3. Approval of Minutes 

 MOVED BY: M.Carrier 

               SECONDED BY: J. McCartney 

 THAT the minutes of April 17, 201* be approved as presented. 

 CARRIED.  

4.  Integrated Services for Northern Children (ISNC) Funding  
4.1 2018-2019 Summary  

 

Daphne shared that the Integrated Services for Northern Children Funding was fully spent over the 2018-2019 
school year.  As you can see from the chart below, 26 students received psycho-educational assessments, 30 



students received language services (both/or assessment & therapy), and 20 students were supported for 
behavioural needs at lunch or through home instruction.  As the banker board for this initiative, we receive a 
small amount for the administration of the program.   

 

COST CATEGORY AMOUNT 

Psycho-Educational Assessments – 26 Students $20492.54 

Language Services – 30 students 
 

$4955.21 

Orientation & Mobility Services – 4 students  $2160 

Behavioural Supports – 20 student $21822.25 

Administration/Office Expenses for being Banker 
Board 

$14,437 

TOTAL $63867 

 

4.2 2019-2020 Agreement  
At the present time, we have not yet received the transfer payment agreement for the 2019-2020 school year.  
However, we have been reassured that this program will continue.  Depending on the possibility of other 
funding related to special education, we will need to review how we would like to spend these funds closer to 
the beginning of the school year to ensure that we are using this money as wisely as possible.  Just a reminder 
that these funds are to be used in the areas outside of Timmins.   
 
5. Special Education Plan 2019-2020  
 
Daphne request feedback about any possible action items that should be included in this year’s plan.  They were 
as follows: 
 
6. Tutors in the Classroom: A Focus on our Earliest Learners 
 
Catherine shared that all elementary schools but BBS, Sacred Heart KL and St. Joseph have secured a Tutor. Pope 

Francis has two tutors (I believe Betty offered her tutor to Darren, as there was such a need at Pope Francis.) 

Training has already taken place for the following schools: Aileen Wright, St. Anne, St. Pat’s Kapuskasing, Pope 

Francis, St. Patrick Cobalt and English Catholic Central School. Tutors were provided with a binder of activities to 

support the areas of Physical Development, Language Development, Literacy and Mathematics Development. 

The tutors will be working with students who flagged at-risk in the Brigance assessment. We have left it up to 

Principals and RTs to decide which students will work with the tutors. These students will be retested in June to 

determine the effectiveness of the intervention. 

I have since added additional activities to these binders and am in the process of sharing two binders with each 

school. These binders will be shared with classroom teachers in the fall. Karen Bernard is working on including 

French resources for FI educators. 

Training for St. Jerome will happen this Thursday, and I will spend some time with Mackenzie before she starts in 

June. 

 
 
 



7. Special Education Audit – June 18-20, 2019  
Daphne shared that the special education department is undergoing an internal audit in June.  This is a process 
used annually by our district school board to review internal processes in an effort to improve our practices, and 
ultimately improve student achievement.  Each year a different department is chosen.  This audit is being done a 
little differently than we have experienced in the past, as it will be done through focus group conversations.  
Seven groups of stakeholders have been identified:   
 
 

 Community Partners 

 Principals/VPs 

 Resource Teachers 

 Teachers 

 EAs/ECEs/CYWs 

 System Staff 

 Parents 

In each of these groups, we have endeavoured to ensure that all regions of our board have been represented.  
We have also worked hard to ensure that all schools and that both elementary and secondary are represented 
across the 7 groups.  The focus group conversations will be based on the following questions: 
 
1.      Please identify three of the district’s strengths in the provision of special education programs and services. 
  
2.      Please identify three of the district’s challenges in the provision of special education programs and services. 
  
3.      Please identify opportunities for growth and development in the provision of special education programs 
and services over the next two to three years. 

 
 We hope to receive feedback on the following things: 
 

Special Education Audit Interview Topics 

 District special education initiatives 

 Special education policies and procedures 

 Program and service planning 

 Identification and monitoring of exceptional pupils 

 Delivery of programs and services to students with special education needs 

 Alignment of special education resources and support services to student needs 

 Special education expenditures and funding 

 

Special Education Audit Interview Focus Areas 

 System and school-based roles and responsibilities 

 System and school-based procedures 

 Resource allocation (including staffing) 

 Transition planning 

 Parental engagement 



 Technology 

 Internal and external communication protocols 

 Community agency collaboration 

 Staff development, capacity building and leadership 

 

The auditors will compile a report and we will be sure to share it with SEAC in the fall. 

     8.    Agency Reports  

Community Living Timmins  
 

We have been continuing to work on a school transition package, which will help with the early 
intervention of children with areas of concern.  We have discussed using the Nipping-screening tool, 2 
times before entry to school, but we will be finalizing our strategies in the coming months. 

 
VOICE for Hearing Impaired  
 

The new website launched on May 28, 2019. The Voice Summer camp is taking place the weekend of 
August 10, 2019. Attending this two-night weekend getaway will give parents and their children the 
opportunity to interact and meet other families who are affected by deafness and hard of hearing. 
 
Cochrane Temiskaming Resource Centre  
 
The association is in the process of hiring a Community Support Worker for Moosonee due to the recent opening 
of an office in the area. The anticipated start date is September 2019.  

 
 

9. Date of Next Meeting  
 

The next meeting will take place via tele or videoconference Wednesday June 19, 2019, at 12:15 a.m. at 
Northeastern Catholic District School Board.  
 

10. Other Business  

 
Attached letter to Honorable Lisa M.Thompson dated February 5 and April 21, 2019 read.  
Additional funding has been allocated to the Corrie Brownlee psychometrists Bassis & Carter for the summer. The 
additional funding will allow for 6-8 assessments to be completed. By the year of the school year, each school will 
have received four assessments with the exception of Bishop Belleau School.  
 
Two Resource Teachers have also been hired to develop procedures for Special Education.  
 

Summer Learning Program 
We are very excited to be collaborating with DSBONE on two summer learning opportunities for our 
students.  An early learning program that will focus on oral language will take place in Kapuskasing, 
Cochrane, Timmins, Kirkland Lake and New Liskeard.  A math program for students in grade 3-6 will take 
place in Timmins and New Liskeard as well.  Both programs will require a minimum of 15 students per 
class in order to be viable.  Staff from both school boards have been, or are in the process of being hired 
to support these programs.  A full report will be provided to SEAC in the fall. 
 
 
 
 



 
 

11. Adjournment  

 
MOVED BY: J. McCartney 
THAT the meeting be adjourned at 12:45 pm. 
CARRIED.   
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 








